
 

 

Club Report 

 
Our new Committee is as follows; 
 

President: Ron Dean 

Vice President: Millie Singleton 

Vice President: Casey Conway 

Treasurer: John Franks 

Secretary / Publicity Officer: Steven McCullock 

Minute Secretary: Clarice Stretch 

 

Ordinary Members: Bob Pullan 

                                 Dieter Klepatzki 

                                 Elaine Dean 

 

Duty Officers:          Bob Pullan 

                         Dieter Klepatzki 

                         Clarice Stretch 

                         Millie Singleton 

                         Barry Perkins 

                         John Franks 

 

 

Newsletter Editor:    Margaret Bryant 

 

Public Officer:         Helen Standing 

 

Web site:        Kathy Schlegl 

 

A big thank you to our retiring committee members: Linda 

Bosmans, Jaak Bosmans & Jack Sheppard 

 

Please remember our Open Day & Sausage Sizzle in 

Saturday 15
th
 October.  Bring a friend. 

The club will be closed on the long weekend sat 1
st
 to mon 3

rd
 

october & our next general meeting will be held on the 8
th

 

october.  

 

 
HAVE YOU PAID YOUR MEMBERSHIP & INSURANCE?? 

NO MEMBERSHIP NO EQUIPMENT 

Workshops 
 

Commence at 9.30 on the fourth Saturday of the month unless 

otherwise notified. If you wish to use precious metals for larger 

items (eg bracelet) please book & pay a non-refundable deposit of 

$30 towards the purchase of your materials.  The final cost will 

be calculated on the day.  

 

Workshop activities require member only use of mechanical tools 

including the kiln. 

Jewellery Workshop Calendar 

October 22
nd

 Silver Bezel 

November 26
th
 Lamp work Beads 

 

-------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 

Enamelling:  Members are welcome to enamel on the second 

Saturday of the month. Unless you are experienced please ensure 

an experienced person is available.  Note: This is not a structured 

workshop & there is no instructor, just members helping 

members.   
 

Silver Casting:  If you are interested in Lost Wax Casting, 

pop into the club after 4pm on Friday nights to start or just check 

it out, Dorothy & Barry would love to see you there.  Next 

investment will be on the 21
st
 October & the pour will be in the 

28
th

 October.  See you there. 

 
 

Diary Dates    Our main future events  

 

 Club Open Day & Sausage Sizzle Saturday 15th October 2011 
 

 Club Christmas party December 2011. (If you have any ideas please 

let us know at our General Meeting) 
 

 

REMEMBER OUR OPEN DAY 15TH OCTOBER 

 

 

 

 

OCTOBER  BIRTHDAYS            opal or Tourmaline 

 

Norma Ross 

John Dom 

Leisa George 

Chris Schlegl 

Barbara Perkins 

Darryl Slattery 

Margaret Bryant 

Rhoda O'Higgins 
 

October 2011 

 

 



 

The Art of Friendship 
 

It’s knowing when to say the words that someone 

needs to hear And when it’s better just to smile, to 

listen and just be near. 

It’s giving of yourself to others, in a caring way. 

Extending warm encouragement, whenever skies are 

grey. 

Sensing when to lend a hand, and when to stand aside. 

And let others try their wings, with independent pride. 

It’s having the best interest, of another in your heart. 

That makes a friendship so wonderful, and friendship 

such an art. 

Thank you for being my friend. 

 

^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^ 

 

VALE 

 

Sadly, we had to say goodbye to our dear member, 

Jaak Bosmans who passed away in September.  Jaak 

was a member of our club for Seven years, joining in 

2004.  Jaak was always a quiet member, and he tucked 

himself away in the flat lap corner or on a grinding 

wheel and we probably wouldn’t have known he was 

there but for Linda who usually was at the table 

showing someone how to fix something.  I mentioned 

Linda because Jaak was always with her, they were 

inseparable & Jaak may have been quiet but he was 

always there to help when needed & many club 

members have said how much he had helped them. 

 

I must say that I was very proud to be a member of 

Campbelltown Club at Jaak’s funeral on the 27
th

 

September.  It was so inspiring to see so many 

members attend.……………..Goodbye Jaak. 

 

^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^ 

Recipe 

 

 

FAY’S PASSION FRUIT SLICE 
 

 

I cup S.R. Flour 

1 cup Coconut 

½ cup Castor Sugar 

 

Mix the dry ingredients in a bowl 

Stir in the melted butter and vanilla. 

 

Line dish with baking paper & press in ingredients. 

(Tin 8” x 12” or 21cm x 30 cm) 

 

Cook in moderate oven for 12 – 15 minutes. 

Allow to cool. 

 

TOPPING 

 

1 Tin low fat condensed milk (Full Cream is OK) 

pulp of 2 passion fruit 

½ cup of Lemon Juice 

Mix together and spread over base. 

Bake another 12 – 15 minutes 

Cool and cut into slices. Will freeze. 
 

 

8888888888888888888888888888888888888888888888888888888 

 

Smile awhile 
 

 

Linda would like to thank all members who 

attended Jaak’s funeral, who phoned her, 

who visited her & who sent cards & special 

thoughts. 

 

Linda was taken unawares by the number of 

people from our club that gave their wishes,  

support & showed their love for Jaak. 

 



 
This is our club newsletter and it only exists for members to be kept up to date & for members to give other members ideas of where 
& what they can do & buy.  So if you have anything you would like to pass on please let me know & I will do my best to put it into 

print for you.  

 

Hi, I’m back (AGAIN) this is definitely my last year so if you are interested in producing our Club Newsletter please 

let me know so I can give you a few tips to make your job easier. 

 
 

 

 

Dates to Remember are generally from the Gem and Lapidary Council of NSW. Contributions can be made via email or regular Post. We 

are grateful for any submissions. 

 

2011   

October 1 – 3rd GEMKHANA Sat & Sun 10 – 5pm Mon 9 to noon 
Cessnock Indoor Sports Centre, Cessnock Showground, 

Mount View Road, Cessnock 

October 8th Campbelltown Lapidary Club General Meeting Club Rooms 

October 15th Campbelltown Open Day & Sausage Sizzle Club Rooms 

Oct 14 – 16th Sydney Bead & Gem Show    opens 10am Friday Saturday & Sunday Southee Pavilion Olympic Park Homebush 

Oct 15th – 16th  Central Coast Lapidary Club Annual Gem, Mineral & Beading Festival MINGARA CLUB, Mingara Drive, Tumbi Umbi, NEW VENUE 

Oct 29th – 30th Lapidary Club of NSW Annual Exhibition  136 Reservoir St Surry Hills  

November 4 –6th Paper Craft Festival  Penrith Panthers 

November 5 – 6th Illawarra Club: Annual Exhibition Heininger House, Dapto Ribbonwood Cntr,  

Nov 5th – 6th  Canberra Lapidary Club Gemcraft & Mineral Show  10.00am - 5.00pm Exhibition Park (EPIC), Flemington Road Mitchell 

Nov 5th – 6th  Bankstown Club Annual Exhibition  Clubrooms Corner Olympic Parade and Dale Avenue Bankstown 

Nov 11 – 13th Parramatta – Holroyd Club: Annual Exhibition Clubrooms, 73 Fullagar Rd Wentworthville 

Nov 12th – 13th Newcastle Jewellery, Gemstones and Bead Show Parking & Entry is Free Clubrooms  Dora Road (off Teralba Road) Adamstown. 

Nov 19th Nepean Club : Jewellery Gemcraft Sale & Open Day Clubroom, 12 North St Penrith 

Nov 26 – 27th Windsor Jewellery Beading Gem & Mineral Show Windsor Function Crt. Cnr Dight-Macquarie Sts Windsor 

2012 2012 GEMBOREE 6 April QCGA Bundaberg 

July 21st & 22nd 

2012 
Campbelltown Lapidary Club Annual Gem Show & Exhibition 

Ingleburn Community Centre Cnr Oxford Rd & Cumberland Rd 

Ingleburn 

 

Extra bits  
 

 
16

TH
 October, Sydney Opera House Open Day.  Explore, play & be entertained with your family for free.  Check out their web site:  

sydneyoperahouse.com 

 

 

Check out the Museum of Contemporary Art “Primavera 2011”.  This is an annual exhibition.  Discover artwork by 13 artists & 

explore the Rocks using your mobile device at PV11.com.au.  This is free, also check out mca.com.au. 

Dates to Remember  

 

Generally come from the Gem and Lapidary Council web site, if 

mistakes please let us know as soon as possible so we can correct 
item, your submissions will be gratefully accepted. 

 Thank you     Margaret 

*All workshops may change due to unforeseen 

circumstances; deposits given may be transferred to 

another workshop. 


